NSW Department of Education — School Infrastructure

Casula High School
Works notification | 14 March 2024

Dear staff, parents and carers,
Site inspection and remediation work update

This notification is to provide you with an update about the work that took place on Saturday 9 and
Sunday 10 March 2024, at Casula High School as per the works notification dated 7 March 2024.

We completed a detailed inspection of all external areas of the school site and remediation work as per
the recommendations provided by the independent hygienist.

The school received a clearance certificate for most of the school site, and the areas with clearance have
been re-opened and made accessible to students and staff.

We received further recommendations from the independent hygienist regarding a section of the dirt and
grassed area north west of the Technological and Applied Studies (TAS) building. These
recommendations are guiding the development of a new Remediation Action Plan for this area.

The impacted area will remain fenced off and inaccessible to students and staff until the additional
remediation work can be completed.

The independent hygienist has provided a clearance certificate for a walkway around the fenced off area
so students and staff can access the sports oval.

As per the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan, regular routine inspections and
air monitoring will take place in this area as a precautionary measure.

We will provide you with more information before the remediation work starts. In the meantime, please
contact us if you have any questions about this work.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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